
















Brogan Jones, Administrator 

City of Neodesha 

P.O. Box 336 

Neodesha,KS 66757 

Re: Power Brownout Damages 

Brogan: 

Dennis D. Depew 

1100 North 5th Street 

P. 0. Box 313

Neodesha,KS 66757-0313 

dennisdepew@outlook.com 

(620) 332-7180

March 3, 2024 

I am writing regarding damages we suffered as a result of a power brownout at our home on 

Friday, February 16, 2024, at 10:47 am. At that time, the voltage to our home dropped to 95 volts. 

The brownout rendered the thermostat control for the heated floor in our master bathroom 

inoperable. As a result of the failure of the thermostat, we had to order and have installed a new 

thermostat. The part was $137.51 and the labor to replace it was $85, for a total of $222.51. 

I enclose a printout from our electric monitor service TING for the week of the brown out showing 

the date, time and voltage level. I also enclose copies of billing for the part and installation which 

we have paid. The floor was working the morning of the 16th and by the evening of the 16th the 

floor was cold. We have no doubt that the brownout damaged the floor thermostat. The same 

type of event occurred in February of 2021 but we did not have our electrical monitoring service 

in place at that time, so were unable to prove what damaged the thermostat. 

I am requesting reimbursement for the damages that occurred due to the power brownout. If 

you have any questions or need further information, please advise. 

Dennis D. Depew 

DDD/s 

Encl. 






















